FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 (FOIA)/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 (EIR)
· Public Health Funerals
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please could you kindly send me information relating to 'Pauper's funerals' (also referred to as 'Public Health Act' Funerals) where persons who have died with no known next of kin (blood relatives).

This includes:

- How many Public Health funerals were held in your council jurisdiction in the years 2018, 2019 and from January 1 2020 to Nov 1 2020.
- For the Public Health funerals that took place in 2018, 2019 and the period January 1 2020 to Nov 1 2020, what was the total cost to the council?
Answer:

	
	2018
	2019
	2020 to date

	Number of Funerals
	36
	35
	41

	Cost
	£39,706
	£37,972
	£36,328


- Of the total figure for the period January 1 2020 to Nov 1 2020, how many listed COVID-19 on the death certificate as the underlying cause of death, or as a significant condition contributing to death but not the underlying cause.

Of the 41 funerals in 2020, the Council obtained 19 Death Certificates. The information for the other 22 certificates is not held by the Council and this therefore is a refusal in accordance with Section 1(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR, namely the information is not held.
Death Certificates for the 19 cases from 01-01-2020 to 01-11-2020, 2 stated ‘Probable COVID infection’ and 1 stated COVID infection.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
